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Homedale High School 
Casey Grove, Athletic Director 
203 East Idaho Ave 
Homedale, Idaho 83628 

Homedale School 

    District #370 

Memo 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Casey Grove, Athletic Director 

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal 

Date: October 2019 

Re: Athletic Director Report October, 2019 

We are on the back stretch for Fall Sports.  We are excited about the end of the season and the 
potential for each of our sports to do well at the district and state levels.     

 
Fall Sports-  

 
Volleyball-  
Volleyball is currently sitting as the #3 team in the conference.  They have a conference record of 
2-4. The varsity team coming into the year was very inexperienced.  Coach Fouts has put a lot of 
time in with these girls and it is starting to pay off.  The girls are playing their best volleyball of the 
season right now. The SRV is a very difficult and competitive league. The JV team and 
Frosh/Soph teams are both playing very well.    The varsity volleyball district tournament is on 
October 22, 23, and 24th in Weiser.  The sub-varsity district tournament is on October 21st @ 
Payette..  The State Tournament is on November 1 & 2 at Lake City HS in CDA. 
 
Football-  
Varsity Football is currently undefeated and ranked number 1 in the State in 3A.  It is 
homecoming week and we are hosting Parma.  Coach Holtry and his staff are doing a great job 
with their kids and keeping them focused. 
 
The JV team is also undefeated.  Coach White and his staff have done a great job thus far.   Last 
week Vale had to cancel their JV game with us due to injuries and Parma just did the same for 
homecoming week.  I did however add a JV game scheduled with Nyssa on Tuesday, Oct. 29th.  
That will leave our JV team with an eight game season vs. nine. 
 
Cross Country-  
Cross country continues to see improvements each week and kids hitting new PR’s almost every 
race.  Their district meet is on October 22nd @ Payette.  Their state meet is in Pokey on 
Saturday, November 2nd.   
 
Winter Sports- 
Girls Basketball- First Practice date is November 4th 
Boys Basketball- First Practice date is November 15th 
Wrestling- First Practice date is November 18th  
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Added Note: 
I am sure you have noticed all of the invoices from Caldwell Transportation, Marsing, etc.  As you 
know Danny is short staffed at the bus barn.  We have had to use these services to get our 
athletes to events.  However, most of the time it saves us a lot of money by using these services 
rather than district buses.  In the end using these outside sources for transportation is saving the 
district a significant amount on transportation costs. 


